

- 9 AUG 2023

Hon Rob Valentine MLC

Chair

Legislative Council Select Committee

Email: utas@parliament.tas.gov.au

Dear Mr Valentin

Thank you for your letter date 7 July 2023, requesting information in relation to the Legislative Council Select Committee inquiring into the provisions of the *University of Tasmania Act* 1992.

I respectfully refer you to the responses provided through to the Hon Roger Jaensch MP in the hearings on Friday, 12 May and through a series of Questions on Notice sent on 16 May, specifically those relating to questions 1, 2 and 9.

I note the inquiry's Terms of Reference are focused on the specific provisions of the *University of Tasmania Act 1992*, which does not encompass the work or intent of the State of Tasmania and University of Tasmania *Making the Future Partnership (2015-2025)* agreement.

Yours sincerely

Jeremy Rockliff MP

Premier